CLC CORE GROUP MEETING

MINUTES
4/12/11

Present:
Katie Hirschboeck, Ph.D, Chair,  Jeff Allen, Helen DeVries, Maggie Medina, Rich Sherwood, Laura Stehle, Sr. Jeanette.

Absent:
Brenda Carrillo

Prayer:
The Litany of Welcoming was prayed, led by Katie.

Call To Order:  Katie called the meeting to order at 5: 40 p.m.

Minutes:
Those of 3/8/11 were approved.

Old Business:
Standard prayer:  Laura explained the rationale for promoting the use of Lectio Devina at all/most committee functions in the parish.  The combined goal of the CLC & the CEF is to assist parishioner’s awareness of the gospel for the coming weekend.  The process is being tried by many groups with mixed reaction regarding its acceptance.  Laura is writing a formal proposal to Msgr. Tom and will email the group the draft version.  This group is willing to continue using the format for prayer/faith sharing.

Convocation Event:  The group unanimously agreed that:

· Helen’s reflection was very well delivered and received!
· the convocation was a success.

· the format of the day was well planned.

· the number of invitations (*180) sent and given the number who participated (*35),  there was great participation.

· the reflection questions should be limited to 2-3 to encourage better participation.

· small group facilitators (usually CLC Core members) be given better instructions re “gate-keeping” within the group so that everyone gets a chance to speak and to stay on the topic.  ACTION: Katie will draft a (3 x 5) card with simple suggestions for the facilitators to be aware of at the next Convocation.
Reports:  Consistent Ethic of Life:  Katie reported that only two (2) people attended but that they seemed to buy into the information.  She suggested that having small groups was a very good method in getting the themes understood.  She indicated that the “Circle of Life” will likely be presented during the summer months.  

Care for Creation:  continues its work.  Hank Kryzsik will be asked to address how the proposed food garden might be (partially) funded by the diocesan group promoting health initiatives in the diocese. 


Women’s Shelter:  on-going discussions are taking place regarding a more permanent site for a “cooling station” as well as shelter during the “deep freeze’ season.  Some fund raising projects are being considered (weaved rugs made out of T-shirts; bean project).  A brochure is being drafted by Laura to be used as a hand-out to prospective volunteers/ grants/fund raising.


St. Vincent de Paul:  Jeff reported that the city bus company will be instituting (*10/1/11) the use of a “smart card” instead of the current bus passes.  Their rationale is to prevent the passes from being sold and the money used to purchase drugs.  This change will prevent the SVdP workers from assisting with transportation needs.

Jeff reported that after the last food drive, the pantry is full and $3,900 was collected.  

Literature Rack:  After a brief discussion, it was agreed that this project should be pursued.  It was suggested that additional thought be given to which group’s brochures could/should be represented on the rack.  Some of the groups named were:  CLC, CEF, Youth Ministry, Stewardship & Development, Hispanic ministry.  It was agreed that the current ministries of the parish should be considered during the initial focus of the rack.  ACTION:  Katie will work on a proposal for Msgr. Tom.
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Mini-Ministry Fair:  There was discussion regarding WHEN this event would/should take place. The group was reminded that Msgr. wants it to occur during the annual Time/Talent/Treasure in October.  Preferred dates suggested were:  9/24-25 or the last weekend in Oct. (10/29-30).  ACTION:  The preferred date will be brought up at a future Pastoral Staff meeting by either Laura or Sr. J.
Yard sale:  Jeff reported that he has discussed the project with R.J. Saavedra; that she will bring it to the Fiesta Committee for consideration.

CLC brochure:  It was suggested that future drafts not be dated on the front of the brochure since it limits its use but rather that revision dates should be noted on the back side.  In addition, the arrangement of the ministries should go back to being organized under the “Areas” they are in. ACTION:  Katie will re-draft the brochure for use/distribution at the “mini ministry fair” in October.
Diocesan Health Initiative: Sr. J. reported that the diocese is encouraging each parish to promote good health by offering various health related programs in the parish.  After meeting with the R.N.s from the Carondolet  Health Care system who have received a large, Federal grant to pursue this end (*$1.2 million), OMOS is way ahead of the process.  After consideration and discussion w/Msgr. Tom and the Pastoral Staff, Sr. J will include health related topics in the parish bulletin.  Most of the programs are offered by TMC Senior Health Services at 1400 N. Wilmot Rd.  Since programs are already available in the community, this approach is being used to prevent re-inventing the wheel.

The question was raised as to how the grant money could be spent with the suggestion that they be approached to help fund the ‘food garden’ being proposed by the CFCI.  ACTION:  Sr. J. will contact the lead RN to determine this possibility.

New Business:
Diocesan Conference:  Sr. J announced the “Save the Date” of 3/15-17/2012 for the next conference.  Speakers for the event are being considered.



Next Steps on the Pastoral Plan and the CLC :  Since the CLC is charged with the promotion of “welcoming” at the Liturgies, it was suggested that the prayer card produced for the Convocation but later revised, be made available in the pews after catechesis is accomplished from the pulpit.  The prayer card could be used in partnership with the Liturgy Commission.  ACTION:  Rich will bring the suggestion to the Liturgy Commission.
Laura is attending a meeting in Phoenix this week on the topic of “Welcoming” and will report ideas at the next meeting.

Next Meeting:  Tuesday,  May 10 @ 5:30 p.m. in the Kino Conf. Room.

Prayer Leader:  Since one was not named, Sr. J. will lead.

Request for Prayers:  For Katie’s brother, John, who is having surgery 4/13; for Charles         Favor, Pres. of St. V de Paul.
Adjournment:
The meeting closed with prayer at * 6:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:  
Jeanette Mariani, OSF

Staff Liaison

(CLCCoreGroupMeetingMinApril2011)

